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REFLECTIONS 

 

This is the story about four people names Everybody, Somebody, 

Anybody, and Nobody. 

 

There was an important job to do and Everybody was asked to do it. 

Everybody was sure Somebody would do it.  Anybody could have 

done it, but Nobody did it.  Somebody got angry because it was  

Everybody’s job.  Everybody thought Anybody  would do it, but No-

body realized that Everybody wouldn’t do it.  It ended up that Eve-

rybody blamed Somebody when Nobody did what Anybody could 

have done. 

 

Be the type of Leader you would follow!! 

Give Back - Volunteer! 

 

 
Submitted by Lea Ette 

 
Anyone interested in being on the Ice Cream Social Committee Contact  Pastor Bob, 

Marcie Baysinger,or Roxanne Sladek. 

 

Reminders: The Women’s Guild will be packing Valentine Plates on Sunday, Feb. 13th 

immediately after church for shut-ins and other members of St. John’s.  We are asking 

for a donation of 1 & 1/2 doz. cookies as we have 17 plates to prepare 

 

Cemetery Board has a request from the man that does the mowing, he would greatly 

appreciate if members would remove their flowers and stands by Labor Day weekend. 

 

 

 

 

 



Pastor’s Report 
 

    
 

Isaiah 55:11 So shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; It shall not return to 

Me void, But it shall accomplish what I please, And it shall prosper in the thing for which 

I sent it. 

 
 The word "farmer" means "worker of the earth". 

 

What does a farmer do?  If he or she works hard at preparing the ground for the sowing of 

seed. Each year, the farmer waits in expectation for the harvest. Hopefully, he toiled the 

ground well and the seed sank deep into the rich soil. Hopefully, watering was consistent and 

the seed will grow and bear large abundant harvest. But really, the farmer can't know for sure 

until many months have passed and it's time for the harvest. 

 

Perhaps you know that one of the trees for which Israel is best known is the olive tree. It 

doesn't take months; it takes YEARS for an olive tree to develop fruit! Hmmm.  Who wants 

to plant a tree that doesn't bear fruit for many years? But guess what, once it starts bearing 

fruit it can keep producing on producing fruit for dozens of years! That should be of great 

encouragement to us personally. 

 

All who belong to the Savior are spiritual farmers – we are His workers, planting the seed of 

His word wherever we go, like the fabled Johnny Appleseed.  It is our privilege to be used of 

God to bring about a great, eternal harvest!  What we often lack is the patience to wait to see 

fruit! We want those seeds to sprout right now and we lose heart when we don't see instant 

results. 

 

But my friends, the Lord promises that His Word will not go forth in vain, but will accom-

plish what He pleases and shall prosper where He sends it! Our job is to be faithful and pa-

tient! Let's not get discouraged when we don't see our efforts producing fruit.  But the fruit 

will come! Be patient! Keep planting His word in the lives of those we know and love! And 

expect a bountiful harvest in His time! 

                                                                       Pastor Bob 



Council Minutes 

 
November 3, 2021 

 

Council Members Present: All council members were present. 

 

Joe Blackbird called the meeting to order. Pastor Bob opened the meeting with prayer and a devotional 

based on Hebrews 1. “In the past God spoke to our ancestors through the prophets at many times and in 

various ways, but in these last days he has spoken to us by his Son, whom he appointed heir of all things, 

and through whom also he made the universe.” The last word on anything is what Jesus has to say. Sci-

ence, for example – you can see the orderliness made by our Creator. 

 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Visitation – Dick Swift and Maynard Rannow 

 Both the Trunk or Treat and Youth Lock-in were great successes! 

 

Karen Konerza gave the treasurer’s report. A payout was made to the Cemetery fund  

 Beginning balance - $ 34,424.68 

 Ending balance - $ 38,362.69 

 Designated Funds - $ 12,254.21 

o Cemetery Spraying - $ 210 

o Memorial - $ 6819.49 

o Benevolence - $ 2891.15 

o Building - $ 390.00 

o Choir - $ 731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $ 307.53 

o Sunday School / VBS - $ 325.00 

o Youth – 20.00 

o Pastoral Fund - $ 560.00 

 General Fund - $ 26,058.19 

 

Brian Alsleben gave the Building Fund report: The Citizen’s Bank balance is: $ 6653.65. Vanguard bal-

ance is $ 51,785.34. There will be a refund because we were overcharged for property taxes. 

 

The secretary’s minutes and financial reports were approved as given. 

 

Old Business: 

 The details of the new insurance plan have been reviewed and Brian Alsleben is working with 

Northstar to switch coverage by Dec 1. For the same coverage, there will be >$3500 savings. 

 The water spigot has been repaired. 

 

New Business: 
 Dawn Norbomm has suggested that we apply to receive kickback from Amazon Smile. M/S/C to move 

ahead with the idea. Celine Swift will work with Dawn to get it set up. 

 The light in the elevator is not working well. There appears to be an issue with the door switch on the 2nd 

floor. Dave Swift will investigate. 

 

Task List for the month: 

 Draft pastor contract & review – Pam Martin will get congregation feedback 



 Check salt supply for walk – Joe Blackbird 

 Land rent bid – Joe Blackbird confirmed with Dave Sanken that there is one more year on the 

current contract. 

 Council Position Candidates – one council member is needed. 

 Sched. decorating & undec. – Church decorating is on Saturday, Nov 27 at 9am. Undecorating 

will be after church on Jan 9. 

 Review membership list – done. 

 Review usher/altar/custodian duty lists –Need Nov ushers and volunteers for December. 

 Suggestion box – None 

 Test elevator/phone – done 

 

Next council meeting date Wednesday, December 8 at 7pm.  

 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Celine Swift / Secretary 

 

 

 

December 8, 2021 

 

Council Members Present: All council members were present except Karen Konerza. 

 

Joe Blackbird called the meeting to order. Pastor Bob opened the meeting with prayer and a devotional 

based on the final verses of Romans 11, a doxology on the depth of the wisdom of God. Oh, how the 

angels must have stood in awe of God’s plan and wisdom when Jesus was born! 

 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Visitation – Richard Swift, Maynard Rannow, and Betty Benjamin 

 

Brian Alsleben presented the treasurer’s report that was prepared by Karen Konerza.  

 Beginning balance - $ 38,362.69 

 Ending balance - $ 43,922.53 

 Designated Funds - $ 14,989.21 

o Cemetery Spraying - $ 210 

o Memorial - $ 6819.49 

o Benevolence - $ 3071.15 

o Building - $ 525.00 

o Choir - $ 731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $ 682.53 

o Sunday School / VBS - $ 325.00 

o Youth – 20.00 

o Pastoral Fund - $ 605.00 

 General Fund - $ 28,933.32 

 

Brian Alsleben gave the Building Fund report: The Citizen’s Bank balance is: $482.76, which is low un-

til we receive the ~$8500 refund from canceling Guide One insurance. Vanguard balance is $ 51,748.10.  

 



The secretary’s minutes and financial reports were approved as given. 

 

Old Business: 

 Property and worker’s Comp were switched over to NorthStar and SFM respectively on Dec 1. 

 Celine Swift looked into getting Amazon Smile kickbacks for our church, but our church is not 

eligible for that program. If people who shop at Amazon wish to apply the kickbacks to Common 

Cup Ministry instead, you can do so by shopping at smile.amazon.com and search for Common 

Cup Ministry under the “Supporting” tab. 

 The light in the elevator has been repaired. Thank you David Swift! 

 Pam Martin received back several performance review forms from various church members, all 

with very good remarks for Pastor Bob. The results were reviewed with Pastor Bob. 

 Membership list – letters were sent to two inactive members. 
 Discussed options for persons to invite to fill the council vacancy. 

 

New Business: 
 Tree trimming was authorized by council via electronic communication. Dave Huebert plans to clean up 

the lower branches on the trees south of the parking long. Thanks Dave! 

 Motion/Second/Carried to propose at congregational meeting that Easter service be at 10:30am going 

forward to minimize confusion for guests and new members. This also would apply to all Sunday holi-

days, including Christmas day when it falls on a Sunday. 

 The council considered adding to the annual meeting agenda to discuss removing the north row of pine 

trees. This was tabled until the council can get a cost estimate for the project. 

 M/S/C to receive Myra Martin as new member.  

 M/S/C to update Personnel Policy to include a plan for if a misconduct claim arises, per North Star insur-

ance company’s requirement. One line was inserted at the end of Section A of the Personnel Policy that 

says, “Sexual Misconduct claim: Should a claim of sexual misconduct arise, it should immediately be 

brought to the attention of a council member.” 

 Joe Blackbird purchased a replacement cordless hand-vac and will get it installed. 

 

Task List for the month: 

 Prep for annual mtg – Joe Blackbird will prepare an agenda outline to discuss at January coun-

cil mtg. 

 Post a sign-up sheet Altar Guild/Custodian/Usher - Done 

 Present pastor review - Done 

 Contact staff on their pay – Celine Swift will talk with Mary Huebert, and Brian Alsleben will 

talk to Karen Konerza. Joe Blackbird will investigate what an appropriate payment would be for 

supply pastors. 

 Update recordkeeper with year's membership changes - Done 

 Review usher/altar/custodian duty lists –Need volunteers for December and January 

 Suggestion box – Motion sensor or always-on light by front door. Joe Blackbird will look into 

options. 

 Test elevator/phone – done 

 

Next council meeting date Wednesday, January 12 at 7pm.  

 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Celine Swift / Secretary 



January 12, 2022 

 

Council Members Present: All council members except Cory Garoutte were present. Pam Martin at-

tended via Zoom. 

 

Joe Blackbird called the meeting to order. Pastor Bob opened the meeting with prayer and a devotional 

based on Revelation 15. “I saw in heaven another great and marvelous sign: seven angels with the seven 

last plagues… They … sang the song of the Lamb: Great and marvelous are your deeds, Lord God Al-

mighty. Just and true are your ways… your righteous acts have been revealed”. God’s judgement is al-

ways mixed with mercy. In our daily lives we can praise God through our difficulties because we know 

we are safe in God’s hands.  

 

Pastor’s Report: 

 Visitation:  Maynard Rannow, Dick Swift, Nita Von Wald, Betty Benjamin, Margie Block, Kari     

Eischens 

 Grateful for Casey Blackbird filling in for me on December 26th due to a bout with bronchitis 

 

Karen Konerza presented the treasurer’s report. Most designated funds were paid out in December. 

 Beginning balance - $ 43,922.53 

 Ending balance - $ 478,277.03 

 Designated Funds - $ 7,888.68 

o Cemetery Spraying - $ 0 

o Memorial - $ 6819.49 

o Benevolence - $ 338.15 

o Building - $ 0 

o Choir - $ 731.04 

o Cemetery Fund - $ 0 

o Sunday School / VBS - $ 0 

o Youth – 0 

o Pastoral Fund - $ 0 

 Gen. Fund Endowment - $440,508.30 

 General Fund - $ 29,880.05 

 

Brian Alsleben gave the Building Fund report: The Citizen’s Bank balance is: $1322.16. Vanguard bal-

ance is $ 51,850.15. The refund from Guide One insurance of $7280.17 was just received and will be 

deposited. 

 

The secretary’s minutes and financial reports were approved as given. 

 

Old Business: 

 Membership list – letters were sent to two inactive members. There has been no response, so 

their names will be presented to the congregation at the annual meeting to vote on releasing them 

from membership. 
 Discussed options for persons to fill the council vacancy. Pastor Bob talked with a few members, but they 

declined to serve at this time. 

 Contact staff on their pay- Mary Huebert believes that $50 for fill in organist pay is still OK for the area, 

though funeral homes charge $75 or more. The secretary’s pay will also stay the same. 

 Photosensor light by front door. Joe Blackbird is working with an electrician to establish the viability of 

the project. They will also troubleshoot the steeple light when he comes. 



New Business: 
 FYI from Jodi Sanken – she has worked out a deal with Mary Huebert giving Sunday School use of 

Mary’s laptop for Sunday School projects. 

 Motion/Second/Carried to increase pay for supply pastors to $300 per service, plus mileage, unless survey 

of area churches suggests this is out of line for the area. Celine Swift will contact area churches. Casey 

Blackbird estimates 10-20 hours of preparation for leading a worship service. 

 M/S/C to propose a 5% increase in pay for Pastor Bob to be approved at the Congregational meeting. 

 Elmer Baysinger has volunteered to be considered for the council.  

 Shingles on West side of Faith center have blown off. Joe Blackbird will get more shingles and ask Travis 

Brecht if he is willing to do the repair. 

 Lillian Nemitz gifted a large donation to the church in her will. M/S/C to set aside the money in a separate 

fund while looking into setting up an Endowment. M/S/C to form a committee including Brian Alsleben, 

David Swift, Pastor Bob, and invite Lea Ette Peters to work with the committee. Also invite James Peters, 

who is a financial advisor, to present information to the committee and/or the council on how to set up an 

endowment for this money and potential future gifts from others. 

 The elevator permit is up to date. Thanks to Dave Swift for repairing the elevator light. 

 There have been two times recently when the elevator failed and needed to be reset. Celine Swift will ask 

Dave Swift to troubleshoot. 

 

Task List for the month: 

 Prep for annual mtg  

o The council approved having a potluck after the annual meeting. 

o Establish budget - done 

o Proposed services times for 2022 were discussed, including 5/1/22 potential confirmation 

date. 

 Review usher/altar/custodian duty lists – OK for January and February 

 Suggestion box – none 

 Test elevator/phone – done 

 

Next council meeting date Wednesday, February 9th at 7pm.  

 

M/S/C to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Celine Swift / Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Annual Meeting Minutes 

January 23, 2022 

 

President Joe Blackbird called the meeting to order. 31 members were in attendance. Pastor Bob Taylor opened 

the meeting with prayer.  

 

Clipboards were passed around for those in attendance to sign-up for ushering / custodial / communion duties. 

 

 Celine Swift read the minutes from the 2021 Annual Meeting. The minutes were approved as presented. 

 Review of the Annual Reports were given as follows:  

o General Fund, Memorial Fund, Choir Fund, and Congregational Direct Giving were given 

by Karen Konerza 

o Membership & Attendance Record by Karen Konerza 

o Benevolence by Karen Konerza 

o Building Fund by Joe Blackbird 

o Women’s Guild by Brenda Schaefer 

o Youth Group by Andrea Wigern 

o Sunday School by Brenda Garoutte 

o Financial Review report was given by Brenda Garoutte. She stated that the review committee 

found the financial records for 2021 were accurate and in good order. 

 

Motion/Second/Carried to approve all reports as presented.  

 

New Business: 

 Membership – M/S/C to release Cole Cameron and Eric Rose from membership, consistent with the 

Membership Policy.  

 Online giving – Joe Blackbird reminded the congregation that online giving is available. In 2021 four 

families chose to give their regular offerings by automatic payments, and the process is going well. Mem-

bers may talk to Celine Swift or Karen Konerza with questions, or to get a form to sign up for this option. 

 Joe Blackbird presented the Operating Budget report. Last year there was an extra line item for Mike 

Norbomm’s audio-visual technical support for online services. (Thanks Mike!) And the only organist ex-

penses were for fill-in organists, because Mary Huebert donated her organist services again this year. 

(Thanks Mary!). The Secretary’s salary and Organist’s salary would stay the same. The budget included a 

5% increase in salary for Pastor Bob as suggested by the council. Dave Swift noticed a math error in the 

proposed pastor compensation. The corrected proposed salary is $51,327, and the corrected total budget is 

$78,997. In order to meet the budget, on average, each family unit will need to contribute about $2422 to-

tal for the year. This equates to about $46 for 52 weeks. M/S/C to accept the corrected budget. 

 Joe Blackbird reviewed the proposed 2022 Service times and dates. Dates and times are all equivalent to 

last year, except Easter Service will be at 10:30am. This was proposed to help alleviate confusion. There 

will be a Christmas day service (also at 10:30am) in addition to Christmas Eve, since Christmas falls on a 

Sunday this year. Congregation approved. 

 Joe Blackbird informed the congregation of the generous gift from the estate of Lillian Nemitz of 

$440,508.30 to the church. A similar gift was given to the Women’s Guild. The council decided at the 

January meeting to set aside the money in a separate fund while looking into setting up an Endowment. A 

committee was formed including Brian Alsleben, David Swift, Pastor Bob, Joe Blackbird with an invita-

tion to Lea Ette Peters to be involved. The committee will work with James Peters, who is a financial ad-

visor, to research how to set up the endowment for this money, as well as potential future gifts from oth-

ers. This would protect the principal and provide interest income. Jerome Karl asked what would happen 

to these funds if the church were to close. The Bylaws state that all assets of the church would go to the 

cemetery board for perpetual care of the cemetery. Pastor Bob gave a heartfelt reminder to the congrega-

tion of the many blessings Lillian and Irene gave to the church over the years with their humble service. 

 Volunteers/Staff Elections 



o Council: Celine Swift has completed her second term on the council; Elmer Baysinger volun-

teered to serve on the council in her place. Joe Blackbird has completed his 1st term, and has vol-

unteered for a second term. Brian Alsleben, who was covering the vacant council position, has 

volunteered to serve again on the council. M/S/C to elect Elmer and Brian to be elected for their 

first terms, and for Joe to be reelected for a second term. Motion carried. 

o Ice Cream Social Committee – June 9th, 2022.  Joe Blackbird asked for volunteers for the com-

mittee. There was discussion that we should set up a committee to move forward with planning, 

and the committee can decide if the social needs to be canceled. Pastor Bob, Marcie Baysinger, 

and Roxanne Sladek volunteered. A note will be put in the bulletin and newsletter asking for 

more volunteers to be on the committee. Jerry Block informed the congregation that he has sold 

his tent business, so the committee will have to look elsewhere if they want tents. Some places in 

Waconia charge as much as $500 to rent a tent. Julie Karl noted that the flower sales money will 

remain with the Youth Group whether or not the Ice Cream Social happens this year. Celine Swift 

informed the congregation that the flower sales will look different this year, as Gertens is allow-

ing only online sales. 

o Financial Review Committee – Pam Martin and Brenda Garoutte will be on the committee. Joe 

Blackbird will check with Brian Alsleben to see if he wants to serve on the committee again. 

o Benevolence Committee – Elaine Carrigan and Mavis Mielke 

o Nursery Committee – Mary Taylor will be on the committee again, and will check with June 

Knick, Michelle Alsleben, Ashley Alsleben, and Jessica Alsleben to see if they want to continue 

to serve on the committee. 

o Records Keeper – Karen Konerza 

o M/S/C to accept the above committee volunteers. Motion carried. 

 Marcie Baysinger asked the congregation if we want her to continue making homemade bread for Com-

munion. The congregation appreciates the homemade bread, and would like to continue with the option of 

½ homemade bread and ½ wafers to be offered for Communion. 

 

A motion was duly made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Celine Swift/Secretary 

 

The Cemetery Association Board conducted their meeting next. 

 

Pastor Bob closed the meetings with prayer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sunday School Happenings: 
Upcoming dates: 
 

Sunday School sings on; 

Feb. 20th 

March 20th 

April 10th  

April 17th NO Sunday School 

                

 The 3rd, 4th and 5th graders have been trying to solve a mystery about the death of Jesus on the 

cross. Who killed Jesus and why? The story begins with the Old Testament, teaching us that God 

had a plan all the way through to the death on the cross. We have read and learned about the sto-

ries in Genesis of the creation, Adam and Eve, God's promise with Abram and more recently, Mo-

ses leading the Israelites out of Egypt. We are excited to hear about our clues every Sunday. If you 

are interested, check out our Mystery Board in the GRACE room. 

 

The Sunday school put on a wonderful and meaningful Christmas program. Thank you to every-

one who participated!  This year, the Sunday School and staff received t-shirts with this year's 

theme "TEAM JESUS" as Christmas gifts. 

                                                                                                                                       

  

       
 

 



Sunday School continues: 

 

         
 

 

                                                  
 

 

                
 

 



Sunday School Continued: 

 

 
Sunday School children singing during church 1/23/22 check out the new T-shirts! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Children’s sermon 1/23/22 

 



Youth Group Happenings: 
 
 

Here are some dates for the newsletter for the youth group: 

 

 Feb 2-Youth Group meeting 

 Feb 20 - Bowling  

 March 16 - Youth Group Meeting  

 March TBD - Movie  

 April 6 - Youth Group Meeting (switched to the 1st Wednesday) 

 

TRUNK AND TREAT 

 

 

 
 

 

 



    
    Dawn & Zach          June 

 

Youth Group continued: 

 

 
Mary & Pastor Bob 

 

   

 



  
  Hailey, Adam, Leah, & Chase    Hannah & Andrea 

 

 

 

    
       Leah & Hailey 

 

 
 



Youth Group Lock-and Shoe Box: 

                    

 

    
 Packing Boxes     Packing more boxes    

  



 

           
Packed & ready to mail!!   Pastor Bob blessing the boxes during service 

 

Sledding in the snow, January 16th   FUN!!! 

 

  
 

                                            

 

 

                                                

 

 

 



Church Happenings: 
                         

                      
 

Some of St. John’s Veteran received Quilts of Valor 

Back row are Don Padrnos, & Randy Knick, received  their quilts earlier. 
                                 Middle row are, Curt Paulsen, Jerry Block & Allen Mielke 

Front row are, Doug Block, Duane Wigern, Gary Frahm, & Mark Wigern 

   More quilts will be given on Memorial weekend or the 4th of July. 

 

 

              
Welcome to St. John’s Myra!               Special music for the Christmas time furnished by: MaryHuebert,                                                                                                                                               

      Dylan Wigern, Jessica Alsleben, Ashley Alsleben, & Chandler Swift. 



 
Christmas Eve: We had special music by mother and daughter, daughter and granddaughter of Dean & Deb 

Froemming. 

 

                 
Valentine Braathen, sang, “This Little Light of Mine”       Jenny Braathen sang, “Mary Did You Know” 

                                              Thank you both for sharing your talent with us. 

 
 

 

 

Mark your Calendars: 

March 2nd  Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

March 9th  Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

March 16th Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

March 23rd Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

March 30th Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

April 6th    Lenten Service 7:00 p.m. 

April 15th  Good Friday Service 7:00 p.m. 

April 17th EASTER Sunday Service  10:30 a.m. 
  

 



Remember these members in prayer or with a card or note

Joel Buckentin   Birthday 12/23 

235 Grant St. 

Glencoe, MN. 55336 

 

Kari Eischens  Birthday  4/11               

P.O. Box 36 

Silver Lake, MN. 55381 

 

Randy Knick  Birthday  11/28   

1388 Braford St.  

Hutchinson, MN. 55350  

                                            

Maynard Rannow  Birthday 11/5 

1401 Main St. W. 

Silver Lake, MN. 55381 

 

 

 

 

 

Dick Swift Birthday 11/01 

1420 Prairie Ave. #119         

Glencoe, MN. 55336 

 

Paul Volker   Birthday 9/07      

(Brenda Garoutte’s Dad) 

313 4th Ave S. Apt. 109 

Sleepy Eye, MN. 56085 

 

Juanita von Wold Birthday 6/07 

1096 Sherwood St. S.E. 

Hutchinson, MN. 55350 

 

Duane Wigern  Birthday 10/30 

Gloria Wigern  Birthday  2/25 

425 Grant St. 

Glencoe, MN. 55336 

 
CHURCH LEADERS FOR 2022

PASTOR 

Rev. Bob Taylor ........... 763-420-6800 

     Cell: ........................  612-644-0628 
COUNCIL 

President:Joe Blackbird 325-583-1026 

V. Pres. Pam Martin ..... 320-510-0493 

Treas. Karen Konerza. ..........864-4554 

Sec. Elmer Baysinger ... 320-583-3713 

Fin. Sec. Cory Garoutte 320-583-1475 

Bldg.Fund:Brian Alsleben ... 864-6745   

 
WOMEN’S GUILD  2021 

President  Lea Ette Peters .... 864-3282  

Vice Pres. Juile Karl .............587-7702 

Sec.  Susie Blackbird ............583-1025 

Treasurer Brenda Schaefer ...864-6745 

Sunshine Chr:Elaine Carrigan864-3330 

Children’s Church  

Totes ..............................  Mary Taylor 

 
CEMETERY BOARD 

Dave Huebert ................ 320-864-4724 

Warren Kaufmann ........ 320-587-5676 

David Swift ................... 320-864-6188 

 

BENEVOLENCE COMMITTEE 
Elaine Carrigan ... ………….864-3330                                     
Mavis Mielke .................... 320-328-5339 

 

NOTE: Council will reorganizing at the first 

meeting in Feb. Elmer Baysinger is the new 

member.  Welcome Elmer.   



SUNDAY SCHOOL TEACHERS & SUB-

STITUTES 2021-2022 

 

Preschool- Kindergarten Mary Taylor & 

Leslie Smith    

Grade 1st-4th 

Dawn Norrbom, Jodi Sanken  

5th-8th Grade 

June Knick-Andrea Wigern 

Young Adult Class 

Michelle Alsleben – Joe Blackbird  

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Substitute List: 

Ashley Alsleben 

Brenda Garoutte 

Joe & Susie Blackbird 

 
YOUTH GROUP LEADERS 

Andrea Wigern  andreawigern@gmail.com 

Dawn Norrbom dawnnorrbom@gmail.com 

 
CHURCH SECRETARY & RECORDS 

UPKEEP 

 Karen Konerza ............  320-864-4554 

 

 
 

Job Sign-Ups 2022 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALTAR GUILD & 

PREP  

January…………Taylor 

February ..................... Swift 

March .................. .Blackbird 

April...................... Alsleben 

May ......................................   

June  ............. .Elaine & Alice 

July ........................ Konerza 

August ....... Lea Ette & Nita 

September ............................  

October ................. Garoutte 

November ............................  

December 4th .......................  

11th .......................................  

18th .......................................  

24thChristmas Eve .............  

25th .......................................  

January 2023 .......................  

 

CUSTODIAN 

January ..................... Sladek 

February ...................... Swift 

March ........................ Knick 

April ...................... Alsleben 

May .....................................  

June ........................... .Smith 

July   .....................Julie Karl 

August .................................  

September ...........................  

October ................. Garoutte 

November ...........................  

December 4th .......................  

11th ......................................  

18th ......................................  

24th Christmas Eve ............  
25th ......................................  

January 2023 .......................  

 

USHER/GREETER 

January ..................... Sladek 

February ..................... Swift 

March .................. Blackbird 

April ...................... Alsleben 

May .....................................  

June .................................... . 

July ........................ Konerza 

August .................................  

September ...........................  

October .................. Garoutte 

November ............................  

December 4th .......................  

11th.......................................  

18th.......................................  

24th Christmas Eve ............  

25th.......................................  

January 2023
 Please check the bulletin board and sign up if you wish to serve for one of the jobs. 

 



 

February 2022 

 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1  
Dave Streeter 

2 3 Jan A. 

Isaac S. 

4 5 

6 Communion 7 8 9 10 Mike N. 11 

 

12 

13 14 Shelby S. 15 16 17 18  

Desiree S. 

19 

20 21 

 

22 Roxanne S. 23 24 Jettie M. 25  

Gloria W. 

Mark W. 

 

26 

27 Deb. F. 28      

       

 
March 2022 

           
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 Mary G. 2 Ash Wed. 7 

pm. 

Hannah W. 

3 4 Sharon M. 5 Robin S. 

6 Communion 
 

7 8 9 Lenten Ser. 7 

p.m. 

 

10 11 

 

12 

13 14 

 

15 16 Lenten 

Ser.7 p.m. 

 

17 

 

18 Myra M. 19 Angela O. 

 

20 

 

21 22 

 

23 Lenten 

Serv. 7 p.m. 

Wayne A. 

24 25 26 Randy R. 

27 
 

28Morgan S. 29 Jerry B. 30 Lenten 

Serv. 7p.m. 

31   



 

                                        

                                          April 2022 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 

     1 2 

3 Communion 

 

4Brenda S. 

 

5Lea Ette P. 6 Lenten 

Serv.7 p.m. 

Celine S. 

7 Sandy W, 

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 Marley S. 11 Kari E. 

Tyler M. 

12 Jenna T 13 Allan B. 

 

14  

Margie B.  

Jeremy M.                  

15 Good Fri-

day Serv.7 

p.m. 

16 

 

17 Easter 

10:30 a.m. 

No Sunday 

School 

18 Elmer B. 19 

 

20 

Glen Schaefer 

Jodi S. 

21 Adam S. 

Leslie S. 

22 

McKenna S. 

23 

 

24 Mike M. 25 26 

Harrison M. 

27 Laura S. 28 Mason 

M. 

29 

 

30 

       

 

 

  

NOTE FROM THE EDITOR 

Information for the next Newsletter will be due April 25th bring your input to me at 

church, or email me at chubbers67@gmail. 
                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


